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MINUTES – TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

JANUARY 25, 2001, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schmidt, Parker, Schultz, Stillings

Absent:  Leech

1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting convened at 7:32 p.m. 

2. Minutes of December 19, 2000 open and closed meetings were approved and filed for audit.

3. Expenditures of all township funds were approved as submitted.

4. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer and Zoning Administrator.

5. Public Comments were received inquiring whether the mileage reimbursement rate is sufficient for current gas prices (will be reviewed for next budget year), why fiscal year was changed some years ago to start April 1 (possibly to coincide with county fiscal year), and if 2001 road paving has been determined (Sugarbush, Bay Colony and Farrell roads, with Central Lake participation in Farrell Rd. cost).

6. Announcements/Correspondence:  Schmidt announced he has had seven responses to his newspaper ad for the Planning Commission opening.

7. Wilkinson Homestead Historical Society-Betty Beeby:  Beeby letter of Dec. 16, 2000 to the township board was read in which financial assistance was requested of the board. B. Beeby gave a verbal report of activities to date.  The board indicated interest in giving some financial support upon their receiving their incorporation papers.

8. Zoning Amendment:  Planning Consultant Sullivan submitted a complete copy of the Zoning Ordinance showing the material to be deleted and the material to be added as approved by the Planning Commission and which they recommended be adopted by the board.  Resolution by Schmidt, seconded by Stillings to approve adoption of the zoning amendments as outlined in the zoning ordinance submitted with Sullivan’s letter of January 23, 2001 with the provision that the last word in Section 2.16. B.3. on page 6 be changed from distance to area and the definition of “Structure” on page 110 be removed.  Roll call vote: aye- Parker, Schultz, Stillings, Schmidt; nay – none; approved 4-0 with Leech absent.

9. Elk Rapids District Library:  Tim Roach reported on results of a recent survey and current activities of the library.

10. Lot Split Request, Thomas Piraino letter dated 1/12/2001:  Discussion, Schmidt will obtain letter from owner Nelson and draw up agreement and bring to the board for review.
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11. Board Concerns:  Stillings expressed concern re cracks in Golden Beach road surface.

12. Public Comments:  Subjects discussed were: (1) cost of purchase and refurbishing of fire truck; (2) continuing a contract with the Elk Rapids District Library; (3) impact from suspension of Lifelink service; (4) grant information.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.  These minutes are prepared from a tape recording of the meeting and subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

